Information about the results of the meeting of the Trade Facilitation Working Group of the International Trade Council 
(June 24, 2021)
On June 24, 2021, the ordinary meeting of the Trade Facilitation Working Group of the International Trade Council was held under the direction of its deputy head O.I. Platonov, during which the following issues were considered:
1. Review of the operation of the WTO Trade Facilitation Committee. Development of the mechanism for monitoring of implementation of the TFA (based on the results of participation in the Committee’s meeting on June 22-23, 2021).
2. About the results of the 11th International Seminar on Trade and Transport Facilitation, the 36th Forum of the United Nations Center for Trade Facilitation and Electronic Business (UN/CEFACT) and the 27th UN/CEFACT Plenary.
3. Monitoring of the fulfillment of the TFA by Ukraine: determination of the national transit coordinator (Article 11 of the Agreement).
4. Appointment of national coordinators (LOCODE; TIR Convention) and implementation of the Amendments to Annex to the Convention “On Facilitation of International Maritime Traffic 1965”.
5. Other issues. Announcement of an online meeting with an expert on Codex Alimentarius of the U.S. Department of Agriculture.
The main decision which was adopted as a result of this meeting was to submit the proposal to the secretariat of the International Trade Council regarding consideration of an issue of appointment of national coordinators (items 3 and 4 of the agenda) at the Council’s meeting, subject to further appeal to the Cabinet of Ministers of Ukraine with the recommendation regarding separate assignment to relevant public authorities to develop the regulatory and legal acts aimed at settlement of the said issues.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The next meeting of the TFWG is scheduled after the meeting of the International Trade Council (postponed for an indefinite period of time due to a full-scale invasion of Russian troops into the territory of Ukraine).
